October 2021 HSIS Enhancements and Bug Fixes of Note

A new version of HSIS was released on 10/27/2021. The following is a list of some of the bugs fixed in
this release. This release has no major enhancements.

If you discover any bugs or have suggestions for enhancements, please email ryan.bowers@dot.wi.gov.
If you do find a bug, please provide as much information as possible about what structure you were
working on, what browser you used, if you were using a mobile device or not, items you were editing or
clicking on prior to the bug occurring, etc. The more information you provide, the better chance we have
at determining the cause and fixing it. Any screenshots or videos you can take are helpful.

Bug Fixes

The following bugs were fixed with this version. Additional bugs not listed below were also fixed.

1) The monthly inspection schedule was not being automatically sent. If you typically receive this
email, you should have got it November 1. If you did not, please contact me.

2) Sometimes when opening a file through the “Files” tab, a new HSIS window would open instead
of the file.

3) A bug related to copying maintenance items was fixed.

4) Sometimes when users tried to use the “sign as reviewer” button to review an inspection pdf,
the pdf would no longer be available.

5) Clicking the “+” icon in an open inspection would not expand or shrink the element list.

Known Bugs

If you go to Inspection > History and click on an inspection that included vertical clearance activity, you
will get a “Nullpointer”. You are unable to view that inspection through the history tab at this time. You
are still able to click on and view pdfs for all other inspections that do not include the vertical clearance
activity. To view the clearance values, go to General Inventory > Clearance. To view the pdf of the
inspection that includes the vertical clearance activity, go to General Inventory > File > Inspection and
navigate to the inspection date.

If you navigate to a structure page with an open inspection, you will have to click “save” before leaving
the page, even if you do not make any edits.


mailto:ryan.bowers@dot.wi.gov

